

Salem City Council Meeting will also be held electronically, using the Zoom program. If you would like to participate, please call the city offices (801-423-2770) or email (salemcity@salemcity.org) before 5:00 p.m. on Wednesday, May 4th to request the link.

DATE:

May 4, 2022 (City Council Chamber 30 West 100 South)

5:30 p.m.

Work Session

- 1. 2023 Fiscal Year Budget Discussion
- 2. Agenda Item's Discussion

7:00 p.m.

AGENDA - REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING

- 1. Volunteer Motivational/Inspirational Message
- 2. Invitation to Say Pledge of Allegiance
- 3. Youth Council Report
- 4. SF / Salem Chamber Report
- 5. Public Hearing
 - a. Zone Change & Development Agreement Flagship Homes Salem Fields Development A-1, C-1 and R-10 to C-1, R-12, R-8 and R-5 (SR-198 750 N) b. Zone Change Avance Homes A-1 to R-8 (Woodland Hills Dr. 800 N)
- 6. Decision: Zone Change & Development Agreement Flagship Homes Salem Fields Development A-1, C-1 and R-10 to C-1, R-12, R-8 and R-5 (SR-198 750 N)
- 7. Decision: Zone Change Avance Homes A-1 to R-8 (Woodland Hills Dr. 800 N)
- 8. Decision: Authorization to issue Purchase Order for a new Power Line Truck
- 9. Decision: Purchase SCBA equipment for fire department
- 10. Decision: Purchase New Ambulance
- 11. Decision: Purchase Splash Pad for Cole Park.
- 12. Decision: Minutes of April 20, 2022
- 13. Decision: Bills for Payment

DIRECTORS REPORTS

- 14. Chief Brad James, Public Safety Director
- 15. Steve Cox, Building Official Director
- 16. Attorney Walter Bird
- 17. Jeffrey Nielson, City Finance Director
- 18. Matt Marziale, Public Works/Recreation Director
- 19. Adam Clements, Electrical Director
- 20. Bruce Ward, Manager/Engineering
- 21. John Bowcut, Fiber Director

In compliance with the A.D.A., individuals needing special accommodations during this meeting should notify the Salem City Office at 30 W. 100 S. or call (801)423-2770 at least three working days prior to meeting.

Salem City Council Meeting May 4, 2022 – page 2

COUNCIL REPORTS

- 22. Mayor Kurt L Christensen
 - a. Finances / Budget
 - b. City Employees
 - c. Miss Salem
 - d. UMPA Report
 - e. Public Safety
- 23. Councilman Kelly Peterson
 - a. Power Report
 - b. SUVPS Report
 - c. Fiber Report
- 24. Councilwoman Cristy Simons
 - a. Parks & Recreation
 - b. Green Waste
 - c. Youth Council
- 25. Councilman Seth Sorensen
 - a. Water (Primary & Secondary)
 - b. Mt Nebo & SUVMWA
 - c. Chamber of Commerce
- 26. Councilwoman Delys Snyder
 - a. Solid Waste/Recycling
 - b. Senior Lunch
 - c. Library
- 27. Councilman Tim De Graw
 - a. Sewer
 - b. Storm Drain
 - c. Roads & Trails
 - d. Transportation Master Plan Consultant Selection
- 28. CLOSED SESSION -The Salem City Council may temporarily recess the regular meeting and convene in a closed session to discuss pending or reasonably imminent litigation; the purchase, exchange, or lease of real property or water; or to discuss the character, professional competence or physical or mental health of an individual as provided by Utah Code Annotated §52-4-205.

Please Note: If you have an item that you would like to have discussed before the City Council, please fill out a request form, which is available online at <u>salemcity.org</u> or at the City Office, and return it to the City Office by 5:00 p.m. the Thursday prior to the meeting you would like to attend.

Minutes of the Salem City Council Meeting held on May 4, 2022 in the Salem City Council Chambers.

Work Session: 5:30 p.m.

1. 2023 Fiscal Year Budget Discussion

Jeff Nielson presented the 2023 fiscal year budget. Jeff Nielson told the City Council that there were some items that needed to be discussed about the 2023 fiscal year budget. The public hearing for the 2023 fiscal year budget is currently set for June 22, 2022. Jeff Nielson shared talked about utility rates. Jeff Nielson went over the proposed culinary water rates. It was mentioned that the public works department would like to hire a full time blue staker. Currently every department is blue staking their utilities. City staff believes that the blue staking operation would be cheaper and more efficient if they had a full time blue staker. Mayor Christensen believes that hiring a full time blue staker is a good idea. Jeff Nielson presented the items that were mandated by the state to upgrade or purchase. These items are a one-time expense. There was conversation about crucial maintenance that needs to occur on the water wells. It was mentioned that Woodland Hills shares one of Salem's water wells. Jeff Nielson stated that Woodland Hills will pay for 40% of the maintenance to the water well that they share with Salem. Jeff Nielson mentioned that the SCADA system for the water wells needs to be updated in the 2023 fiscal budget year. It was mentioned that the water department is planning on installing security systems into the water wells. There is a generator that needs to be purchased for the water department. This generator will be used to keep water well pumps functioning in the event of a power outage. The City Council had no questions about the water department budget for the 2023 fiscal year budget. Jeff Nielson proceeded to present the sewer department budget information. The sewer rate is billed by the amount of culinary water entering the sewer system. Councilperson De Graw mentioned that the biggest feedback from the residents he receives is about the high sewer rates. It was mentioned that the sewer rates are high because the residents need to pay for the new waste water treatment facility. Surrounding cities will be increasing their sewer rates as planned sewer infrastructure is constructed. Jeff Nielson stressed the importance of increasing rates. Jeff Nielson mentioned that rates need to be increased so the city can keep up with inflation. Jeff Nielson recommended that rates are increased a little bit every year. Mayor Christensen is in favor of raising rates because of inflation. Councilperson Snyder believes that raising rates is the responsible action to take. Jeff Nielson presented that one-time expenses that need to happen in the sewer department. Councilperson Sorensen mentioned that the pumps in the sewer lift station are always being replaced. Councilperson Sorensen asked if there was plans to abandon the sewer lift by stokes. It was mentioned that the sewer lift station will be abandoned in the future. The city would like to replace the old sewer line by Salem Pond, Councilperson Snyder asked about the sewer improvements on 600 south. Jeff Nielson is concerned that they will not be able to find enough money to make the infrastructure improvements to 600 south. The City Council had not additional questions about the sewer department budget. Jeff Nielson proceeded to present the power department budget. There was conversation about increasing the base rate. Jeff Nielson stated that Dave from UMPA is going to come and help setup a rate structure for the power in the near future. Councilperson Peterson advised that the power rates are increased gradually. Councilperson De Graw likes the gradual rate increase approach. Jeff Nielson talked about the SESD infrastructure that needs to be replaced with reserve funds. There

was conversation about the budgeting for the new power department building. Adam Clements talked about how the power department is in need of equipment. They are wanting to bond for the equipment they need so they can use it as soon as possible. Jeff Nielson presented the pressurized irrigation rate increases. The city was hoping to have all meters set for the pressurized irrigation lines in order to charge for the water. Because of the lack of availability of meters, the city will be tracking the water but not charging for the water. Jeff Nielson presented that fire and ambulance budget. There is need for a new ambulance and additional public safety equipment. The City Council is in favor of upgrading the public safety equipment. The City Council is okay with the budget recommendations that were presented at tonight's work session. Jeff Nielson stated that there will be another work session for the 2023 fiscal year budget.

2. Agenda Items Discussion

There was no discussion about this topic during work session.

MEETING CONVENED AT: 7:00 p.m.

CONDUCTING: Mayor Kurt L Christensen

COUNCIL PRESENT:

Mayor Kurt L Christensen Councilperson Seth Sorensen Councilperson Delys Snyder Councilperson Tim De Graw Councilperson Cristy Simons

Councilperson Kelly Peterson

STAFF PRESENT:

Jeffrey Nielson, Finance/Recorder Walter Bird, City Attorney Chief Brad James, Police Chief Adam Clements, Power Matt Marziale, PW/Recreation Steve Cox, Building Dept. John Bowcut, Fiber Director Cody Young

OTHERS PRESENT

Please See Attached Document at Bottom

1. VOLUNTEER MOTIVATIONAL/INSPIRATIONAL MESSAGE

Mayor Christensen asked if anyone would like to give a motivational or inspirational message. Steve Cox stated he would like to offer a motivational message in the form of a prayer.

2. INVITATION TO SAY PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Adam Clements invited those who wish to participate, to stand and say the pledge of allegiance with him. He then led the pledge of allegiance for those who wanted to participate.

3. YOUTH COUNCIL

There was nobody from Youth Council at tonight's meeting.

4. SF/SALEM CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

There was nobody from the SF/Salem Chamber of Commerce at tonight's meeting.

5. Public Hearing

Mayor Christensen asked for a motion to enter public hearing.

MOTION BY: Councilperson Sorensen made a motion to enter public hearing. SECONDED BY: Councilperson Snyder seconded the motion. VOTE: Councilperson De Graw; Aye, Councilperson Peterson; Aye, Councilperson Simons; Aye, Councilperson Snyder; Aye, Councilperson Sorensen; Aye, (5 Ayes)

a. Zone Change & Development Agreement – Flagship Homes Salem Fields Development A-1, C-1 and R-10 to C-1, R-12, R-8 and R-5 (SR-198 750 N)

Walter Bird mentioned that Flagship Homes will be presenting their project for the public hearing.

Pete Evans from Flagship Homes presented the Salem Fields development. The property is located at 750 N and spans from SR-198 to Woodland Hills Drive. Pete Evans showed the layout of the development. There are proposed commercial areas on the west and east side of the property. Pete Evans is not sure what type of commercial uses will go in the area. Pete Evans proceeded to show the proposed zoning map for the development. Pete Evans showed the road layout for the development. Pete Evans would like to see the future of 500 east through the commercial area be dictated by the future commercial development. Pete Evans went over the design of the parks in the development. Flagship Homes added amenities to both parks per the request of the City Council. Pete Evans talked about the HOA amenities. It was mentioned that the amenities in the HOA area will add to the quality of life for people living within the HOA. Pete Evans explained the phasing plan for the project. Councilperson De Graw stated that every recommendation from the City Council was made for the parks.

Andrew Otteson is a property owner to the south of the proposed project. Andrew Otteson warned about the over flow water problem that goes to the property from the south side when it rains. Andrew Otteson would like to see a stub road on the north end of his property. He would like to see a wall built along the north end of his property. This wall would prevent children from getting into his farm equipment. Andrew Otteson's main concern is the construction of a stub road into the north end of his property.

Riley Hiatt lives at 663 E 960 N. Riley Hiatt asked if the city had found any additional information about the lane being deeded back to the Daley's once 1000 North is improved to the east. Jeff Nielson stated that the city had looked and they could not find any information about the situation. Riley Hiatt is opposed to the improvement of the lane by his house. Riley Hiatt believes that the improved of the lane would make the traffic situation on 1100 north worse than it already is. Riley Hiatt would like to see the lane used as a emergency exit if it is improved. There was discussion about putting a crash gate in front of the lane if it is improved.

Gus Farley is a property owner to the north of the property. Gus Farley is concerned about the fencing around his property. Gus Farley would like to see a fence constructed that

would prevent children from getting into his horses. Gus Farley was concerned about the future of the existing drainage ditches on his fence line. Pete Evans stated that they are planning on keeping the existing drainage ditches. Gus Farley is concerned about the storm drain system in the area. Gus Farley stated that the future storm drain system will need some serious engineered design.

Clint Lackey lives in the Green Meadows Subdivision. Clint Lackey is concerned that the development will make the storm drainage problem worse in his subdivision. Clint Lackey hates to see the growth.

Misty Thorknock lives in the Green Meadows Subdivision. Misty Thorknock is concerned about the storm drain infrastructure in the area. She wants to make sure that the storm drain situation does not get worse because of the project. Misty Thorknock is concerned about the animals that live on the property. Misty Thorknock would like to know what the developer is required to do for land management. Misty Thorknock wanted to know who was going to maintain the nature park. It was mentioned that Salem City would be maintaining the nature park. Matt Marziale stated that the pond will be healthy if they can keep the water flowing. The city is planning on utilizing the pond as much as they can. Misty Thorknock is concerned about the amount of water that is on the property. It was mentioned that the pond in the nature park will be used for the collection of some storm drain. Misty Thorknock would like to see an R-10 zoning along their property line.

Robert Thorknock lives in the Green Meadows Subdivision. Robert Thorknock would like to see the zoning along his property R-10. Robert Thorknock mentioned that he has experience in excavation. Throughout his experience he has learned that there is more water in the ground as you dig deeper into the ground. Robert Thornknock has tried to get government agencies to go investigate the water on the property. Robert Thorknock stated that he brings in the 6 inches of fill each year into his back yard because the ground is settling. Robert Thorknock believes that there will be problems with the project.

Pete Evans from Flagship Homes would like to address some of the comments that were made during public hearing. They are aware of the amount of existing water on the property. There will be a lot of engineering that will go into the design of the development. The developers are working with the Army Core of Engineers to make sure they don't build on wetlands. The city staff will review the engineering calculations to make sure the project will retain the storm drain. Pete Evans thinks that the R-12 zone is the best zone for the east side of the property. Pete Evans also believes that a sewer stub into Andrew Otteson's property is sufficient. Pete Evans believes that a stub road going into the north side of his property is the right place for a stub road.

b. Zone Change - Avance Homes A-1 to R-8 (Woodland Hills Dr. 800 N)

Braden Olsen from Avance Homes presented the zone change. The property is located adjacent to the Salem Fields development. Braden Olsen is requesting an R-12 zone. The R-12 zone would match the proposed zoning for the adjacent properties. The R-12 zone would also blend with the Skyhawk Knoll subdivision to the south. Braden Olsen stated that the R-15 zone would allow only room for 1 row of homes on the property. This would cause an unattractive subdivision. He has utilized the lot averaging ordinance for his concept he provided. Braden Olsen mentioned that there would be walk out basements on the properties with steep topography.

Mayor Christensen asked for a motion to close public hearing.

MOTION BY: Councilperson Sorensen made a motion to close public hearing. SECONDED BY: Councilperson Peterson seconded the motion. VOTE: Councilperson De Graw; Aye, Councilperson Peterson; Aye, Councilperson Simons; Aye, Councilperson Snyder; Aye, Councilperson Sorensen; Aye, (5 Ayes)

6. Zone Change & Development Agreement – Flagship Homes Salem Fields Development A-1, C-1 and R-10 to C-1, R-12, R-8 and R-5 (SR-198 750 N)

Walter Bird shared the recommendations from the DRC and Planning and Zoning Commission for the development agreement. Both bodies approved the project with conditions for approval. The Planning and Zoning Commission would like to see a stub road constructed on the north side of Andrew Otteson's property. The Planning and Zoning Commission also recommended that all of the R-12 zoning be moved to the R-15 zone. The DRC recommended that the R-12 zoning remain how it was shown on the exhibit. Walter Bird stated that there will need to be additional fencing added to the fencing plan to meet Salem City code. Walter Bird explained the projects density. Walter Bird talked about the timing of the park outlined in the development agreement. Walter Bird mentioned that the developer will be required to pay for offsite amenities as outlined in the development agreement. Councilperson Simons wanted to clear up concern about storm water retention. It was mentioned that the developer will be required to construct storm drain infrastructure in compliance to Salem City standard. Walter Bird mentioned that the development agreement does not determine the layout of the roads. Road layout will be determined during the preliminary and final plat process. There was conversation about the alignment of 500 east. Pete Evans mentioned that the exact alignment of 500 east should be determined by commercial developers. Gus Farley would like to have access from his property on 500 east. Pete Evans believes that a wall along Andrew Otteson's property is unnecessary. Pete Evans believes that the R-8 zone is a great transition between the R-5 and R-10 zoning. It was mentioned that there was no difference in frontage with the R-8 and R-10 zones. Councilperson De Graw hopes that the development will improve the storm drain problem in the area. Councilperson Peterson asked why the Planning and Zoning Commission wanted to see the R-12 changed to R-15. It was mentioned that the Planning and Zoning Commission likes the larger lots. The Planning and Zoning Commission wanted to see R-15 because the lot averaging ordinance would allow the developer to have a development close to the R-12 zone if it is zoned R-15. The City Council talked about putting a percentage of

lots that can be averaged in the project. George Rasband is against the R-15 suggestion. He believes that the lots are too big for the area. There was conversation about allowing lot averaging on 25% of the lots. Councilperson Snyder believes that the sewer stub from the park into the Otteson property is sufficient.

Mayor Christensen asked for a motion for the zone change & development agreement Flagship Homes Salem Fields Development A-1, C-1 and R-10 to C-1, R-12, R-8 and R-5 (SR-198 750 N)

MOTION BY: Councilperson De Graw made a motion to approve the Zone Change & Development Agreement for the Flagship Homes Salem Fields Development A-1, C-1 and R-10 to C-1, R-12, R-8 and R-5 (SR-198 750 N) with the following conditions. Include language in the development agreement to provide flexible access from 500 east to Gus Farley's property through the C-1 zone. 25% of the R-12 zoning can utilize the lot averaging ordinance. Provide a utility stub on the east side of the nature park into Andrew Otteson's property.

SECONDED BY: Councilperson Snyder seconded the motion.

VOTE: Councilperson De Graw; Aye, Councilperson Peterson; Aye, Councilperson Simons; Aye, Councilperson Snyder; Aye, Councilperson Sorensen; Aye, (5 Ayes)

7. Zone Change – Avance Homes A-1 to R-8 (Woodland Hills Drive 750 N)

Mayor Christensen asked for a motion for the Avance Homes A-1 to R-8 zone change.

MOTION BY: Councilperson Peterson made a motion to approve the Avance Homes zone change from A-1 to R-12.

SECONDED BY: Councilperson Sorensen seconded the motion.

VOTE: Councilperson De Graw; Aye, Councilperson Peterson; Aye, Councilperson Simons; Aye, Councilperson Snyder; Aye, Councilperson Sorensen; Aye, (5 Ayes)

8. Authorization to issue Purchase Order for a new Power Line Truck

This item was discussed in Work Session during the budget presentation. The power department is in need of a new line truck. It takes about 2 years to get get the truck from the time a purchase order is issued, to the time it is built and ready. We need to move forward and get the truck ordered. When we get it, it will be funded by either with a lease, or added to the bonding for the new power building.

Mayor Christensen asked for a motion to issue a purchase order for a new power line truck.

MOTION BY: Councilperson Peterson made a motion to approve the issuing of a purchase order for a new power line truck.

SECONDED BY: Councilperson Sorensen seconded the motion.

VOTE: Councilperson De Graw; Aye, Councilperson Peterson; Aye, Councilperson Simons; Aye, Councilperson Snyder; Aye, Councilperson Sorensen; Aye, (5 Ayes)

9. Purchase SCBA equipment for fire department

This item was discussed in Work Session during the budget presentation. The cost of the SCBA (Self-Contained Breathing Apparatus) units will be about, \$179,255 from Weinder Fire. One other bid was given in the amount of \$199,814 from Curtis. The funding for it is coming from the ARPA (American Rescue Plan Act) that the city received.

Mayor Christensen asked for a motion for purchase of SCBA equipment for fire department.

MOTION BY: Councilperson Sorensen made a motion to purchase the SCBA equipment for the fire department, from Weinder, using the ARPA funding.

SECONDED BY: Councilperson Snyder seconded the motion.

VOTE: Councilperson De Graw; Aye, Councilperson Peterson; Aye, Councilperson Simons; Aye, Councilperson Snyder; Aye, Councilperson Sorensen; Aye, (5 Ayes)

10. Purchase New Ambulance

This item was discussed in Work Session during the Budget Presentation. We are not sure of the exact cost for the new ambulance, but would like to proceed in ordering one. When the cost of the ambulance is available, will bring it back to council The funding for the new ambulance will be from the ARPA (American Rescue Plan Act).

Mayor Christensen asked for a motion to put out to bid for a new ambulance

MOTION BY: Councilperson Snyder made a motion to put out to bid for a new ambulance, with funding coming from the ARPA funds.

SECONDED BY: Councilperson Sorensen seconded the motion.

VOTE: Councilperson De Graw; Aye, Councilperson Peterson; Aye, Councilperson Simons; Aye, Councilperson Snyder; Aye, Councilperson Sorensen; Aye, (5 Ayes)

11. Purchase Splash Pad for Cole Park

This item was discussed in Work Session during the budget presentation. The Splash Pad has been part of the Cole Park Design, and we are ready to purchase the Splash Pad. The design and the oversee of construction of the pad will be managed by Big T Recreation. The cost is \$404,000 and \$60,000 for rubber coating. The funding for this will come from Parks/Recreation Impact Fees.

Mayor Christensen asked for a motion to purchase a splash pad for Cole Park.

MOTION BY: Councilperson Snyder made a motion to purchase a splash pad for Cole Park with Big T Recreation designing and managing the project, in the amount of \$464,000. SECONDED BY: Councilperson Simons seconded the motion.

VOTE: Councilperson De Graw; Aye, Councilperson Peterson; Aye, Councilperson Simons; Aye, Councilperson Snyder; Aye, Councilperson Sorensen; Aye, (5 Ayes)

12. Minutes of April 20, 2022

Mayor Christensen asked for a motion to approve the April 20, 2022 minutes.

MOTION BY: Councilperson Simons made a motion to approve the April 20, 2022 minutes.

SECONDED BY: Councilperson Peterson seconded the motion.

VOTE: Councilperson De Graw; Aye, Councilperson Peterson; Aye, Councilperson Simons; Aye, Councilperson Snyder; Aye, Councilperson Sorensen; Aye, (5 Ayes)

13. Decision: Bill for Payment

Mayor Christensen asked for a motion for the bills for payment.

AMOUNT: \$768, 466.38

MOTION BY: Councilperson Simons made a motion to approve the bills for payment in

the amount of \$768, 466.38.

SECONDED BY: Councilperson Snyder seconded the motion.

VOTE: Councilperson De Graw; Aye, Councilperson Peterson; Aye, Councilperson Simons; Aye, Councilperson Snyder; Aye, Councilperson Sorensen; Aye, (5 Ayes)

STAFF REPORTS

14. CHIEF BRAD JAMES, PUBLIC SAFETY DIRECTOR

Chief Brad James talked about the current road closures throughout town. He asked that the citizens be patient with the inconveniences. They are hoping to have Woodland Hills Drive back open this week. Chief Brad James asked invited the Mayor and two councilpersons to join in on a meeting on May 19, 2022. This meeting will discuss the future layout of the new public safety building.

15. STEVE COX, BUILDING OFFICIAL DIRECTOR

Steve Cox had nothing to add to tonight's meeting.

16. ATTORNEY WALTER BIRD

Walter Bird had nothing to add to tonight's meeting.

17. JEFFREY NIELSON, CITY FINANCE DIRECTOR/CITY RECORDER

Jeff Nielson had nothing to add to tonight's meeting.

18. MATT MARZIALE, RECREATION/PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR

Matt Marziale mentioned that the trail around the Salem Park pond was paved this week by the Salem City crew.

19. ADAM CLEMENTS, ELECTRICAL DIRECTOR

Adam Clements stated that their new employee starts on Monday. They are also beginning the processes of taking over SESD facilities. Adam Clements thanked the City Council for the purchase order of the new power line truck.

20. BRUCE WARD, MANAGER/ENGINEERING

Bruce Ward was excused from tonight's meeting.

21. JOHN BOWCUT, FIBER DIRECTOR

John Bowcut mentioned that he will be coming back to City Council for a revision to the accessory dwelling unit ordinance. They need to be able to hook up separate fiber to each dwelling.

COUNCIL REPORTS

22. MAYOR KURT L. CHRISTENSEN

Mayor Christensen had nothing to add to tonight's meeting.

23. COUNCILPERSON KELLY PETERSON

Councilperson Peterson mentioned that he needs to find a speaker for the Memorial Day program. He asked the City Council to send him any names.

24. COUNCILPERSON CRISTY SIMONS

Councilperson Simons mentioned that opening day of baseball and softball is tomorrow.

25. COUNCILPERSON SETH SORENSEN

Councilperson Sorensen had nothing to add to tonight's meeting

26. COUNCILPERSON DELYS SNYDER

Councilperson Snyder mentioned that the library will be holding a chalk and talk activity on June 3rd through the 4th.

27. COUNCILPERSON TIM DE GRAW

Councilperson De Graw mentioned that there will be a kids will disabilities fishing day on May 10, 2022 at Salem Pond.

ADJOURN CITY COUNCIL MEETING

Mayor Christensen asked for a motion to adjourn.

MOTION BY: Councilperson Snyder made a motion to adjourn. SECONDED BY: Councilperson Sorensen seconded the motion.

VOTE: Councilperson De Graw; Aye, Councilperson Peterson; Aye, Councilperson

Simons; Aye, Councilperson Snyder; Aye, Councilperson Sorensen; Aye, (5 Ayes)

MEETING ADJOURNED AT: 9:30 p.m.

Jeffrey Nielson, City Recorder

Salem City Council Meeting Attendance Record For Council Meeting held on May 4, 2022		
	Please Print Name	Please Sign Name
1	Misty Thornock	While Mornet
2	Robert Thomack	A
3	Craig Sacco	RAN
4	Drouson tatton	MYMA De
5	Arlen Olsen	(al Cal
6	Braden Olsen	Juli
7	Gary warner	Lisa J. Warner
8	millDaley	Mile Valey
9	Jan Daley	The state of the s
10	Clot Laly	
11	Peter Evans	
12	Veranich Lisanbet	Veranica Lisantee
13	RENZE CAMPBELL	Intangled
14	Andrew Offesen	Aufuer Etteron
15	Kiley Hiatt	They the
16	Glenda Lyman	flyda man
17	Alan Wessman	Alm al Sun
18	EMILY WEREL	my
19	Itmy Hame	Amul
20	LaSheun Cowgll	of in A En
21	DI TOUR FAIRY	Aus Frudy Tarley
22	peta Ischner	Alle e
24	JAMES BALEY	Samefally
25	Keri Lackey	***
26		
27		
28		
29		
30		
30		